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City o f Ye Zm
Mayor's Office

105 Yelm Avenue West
Yelm, Washaragton 9859?

June 11, 2014

Gregory J. Kopta
Administrative Law Judge
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
PO Box 47250 -„
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 '~'

Dear Judge Kopta,"

just received a request from The Yelm Adult Community Center Board of Directors to write a letter insupport of their request for a hearing in regards to a letter they received last month concerning the vehiclesthat they use to transport seniors to the Senior Center here in Yelm. I urge WUTC to grant them a hearingand take into consideration the challenges that this grassroots non-profit has been facing.

As Mayor of the City of Yelm, I have been trying to assist this agency over the past year. For many years,
Yelm Adult Community Center has served older adults in our community and the surrounding rural area. LastSeptember, their Center Manager was dismissed under the cloud of financial mismanagement. Since that
time, the Board of Directors has been trying to manage the enter with volunteer help and as you can
imagine, it has had its challenges. One of the volunteers who tried to help, did not shares the important
mailing from the WUTC and the requirement of the annual report and fee. That volunteer is no longer at the
center end the currEnt board is trying to bring the center into compliance.

Due, in part, to the misuse of funds and lack of leadership, the Yelm Adult Community Center is struggling
financially. I am working with their Board of Directors to develop a strategy so that the seniors can continue
to be Served. I have reached out to Senior Services for South Sound to ask for their guidance through the
WUTC annul report process.

Yclm is a very rural community and the Senior Center uses volunteers to transport seniors into the Center for
meals and essential services. The older adults in town and in the rural area around Yelm count on this
transportation for their health and well-being. I would appreciate your consideration and leniency in reducing
or waving any penalty assessment. I will continue to work with the Yelm Adult Community Center Board of
Directors and Senior Services for South Sound to help bring their vehicles into compliance_

Thank you for your consideration. If you have any questions please contact me at 36Q-458-9679.

Sincerely,

Ron Harding, Mayor -City of Yelm

The City of Yelm is an equal OpportunFty Provider
(360) 458401

(360) ~t5&4848 FAX
wm,o.ci.yelm.wa.ua



06/17/2014 12:41 3604584348 ADMIN PAGE 01/02

.City of Yelm 360-458.3244, Fag 360-458-4348

.~~

To: Judge Crregory 7. ICopta Fax: 360-664-1289

From: mayor Ron Harding date: June 17, 2014

Re: Pages: 2

• • CCU • •

X~ Urgent ) D For Review D Please Commeirt ❑ Plee~se Reply O Please Recycle

Nobas:

.~ ~.. ~'~


